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BACKGROUND
The Practice Patient Reference Group was formed in September 2012.  At this meeting it was decided the Reference Group aims were:

1. To share ideas for practice development with our patients

2. To discuss current topics which affect General Practice and patients

3. To raise awareness of the Reference Group of political aims and how these aims

might affect them as patients

4. To assist in resolving any practice problems

RECRUITMENT

The Practice tried to recruit patients across a wide range of ages looking at our age and sex make-up of practice patients.   The Practice has an extremely low ethnic population so this was not deemed a a high priority recruitment area however we do have a larger than average elderly population.

We developed our Reference Group through various means:

· A special leaflet was prepared outlining some of the changes we had made to the Practice and added at the end of the leaflet that the Practice were looking for volunteer patients to be part of our reference group.  This leaflet was placed in several areas of the waiting room, handed to patients by the Doctors, Nurses and staff and was advertised in a local newspaper.

· GP personal invitation during consultations

· Personal word of mouth

· Handouts at baby clinic

· Advertising on our patient call board

· Invitation through our complaints procedure to complainants.

We were delighted by the response at we have now a database of 24 interested patients with a regular attendance of around 12 patients.  Those patient members who do not attend are sent a copy of the minutes.  We feel we have a have a good mix of people from a range of occupations and ages:
· One member working with LiNK

· Two members who are Carers in Nursing/Residential Homes
· Two members involved in Education and working with young people

· One member working with young disabled people and patients with special needs

· One Home Carer

· A retired social worker

· A school governor

· A member of Citizens Advice

· A member very involved in Church activities involving visiting the elderly

· A member who works for the Primary Care Trust in Telehealth

· Some members who were not working or retired.
We feel we have a balanced representation of age/sex/occupation in order to give the views of the patients of our Practice.

PATIENT PARTICIPATION TO DATE
Our first meeting was held 17 September.  Following this meeting we have had invited Speakers on such subjects as:

· BLISS=Ability

· Deputy Chair of CCG talking about the Mid Staffs Hosp crisis and the subsequent Francis Report
We also have discussed areas such as:

· Telehealth

· Vaccination Programmes, eg Shingles

· Wider Patient Reference Group

· Health and Social Care Information Centre

· NHS111

· New Direct Enhanced Services for 2014

· Shared Decision Making

as well as more Practice specific items such as:

· Change of Practice Computer System

· Changes to Practice Staff

· Practice Website

· Practice on-line Access for appts and prescriptions

· Texting Service.

PATIENT SURVEY

At our meeting on 9 September 2013 the previous year’s survey was reviewed.  The questions on this previous survey had been prepared by our Reference Group, tailored to the areas of concern they felt were relevant to the Practice.  Following areas for the new survey were discussed.  All felt it was necessary to re-survey the telephone system, since changes have been made, appointment availability and the attitude of Reception staff as there does seem to have been an improvement.  It was also felt that some quality indicators should be included.  It was agreed to put in questions around how well patients felt they were listened to and how involved they felt in their care.  Mrs Whitehead agreed to include these in the survey and two members of the Forum volunteered to hand out the questionnaires.

PRIORITY AREAS FOR THE QUESTIONNAIRE
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· Telephone Access




· Appointments Access

· Attitude of Reception Staff

· How well patients felt listened to

· How involved patients felt in decisions around their care

It was agreed that these five areas would be the focus of our survey for this year.

RESULTS OF SURVEY
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114 questionnaires were handed out over a two week period in November 2013, by our Volunteers, who attended at different times of the day, in order to capture a good range of patient views, from younger patients, eg young mums at baby clinic, to patients attending particular chronic disease clinics, to capturing the more elderly patients and some issued in the evening to capture the views of working people.  A verbal survey was carried out on two occasions where the patient was visually impaired and the other unable to read or write.
At our meeting on 20 January 2014 the results were discussed with the 10 members present.
The results were much improved although not every question on the survey was responded to.

We found this year only 23% of our patients found it not easy to get through on the telephone and the vast majority only having to ring once or twice to get an answer.

Unfortunately 78 patients still felt they were unable to book an appointment time of their choice although 37 of them responded that they were happy with the alternative given.  The reason for a patient not being happy with the alternative was they would have preferred a sooner appointment.  This appointments result is similar to last year.

78% of patients found the reception staff ‘fairly’ or ‘very’ helpful at the desk which is similar to last year. Some comments did say it depended upon who was manning the desk!  

Our Quality results were excellent with 90% of our patients felt they were listened to by the Doctor and 76% felt very involved.  Only 1 person felt not at all listened to and none felt they were not involved in any decisions about their care.

Similar to last year, our respondants were predominately female (61%).  We did capture a mixed age range this year however with 11 under 24, 63 aged 25-54 and the rest over 55.

A free text box was made available for patients to make other comments. 

Copies of the results of the Survey were sent to the full Forum Group and were left in the surgery waiting room for patients to pick up and take away for information.

ACTION PLAN
A our January 2014 meeting we discussed our action plan following the results of the survey.
· Discussion with the GP Partners around our appointment system.

· Encourage staff to use Triage System more to offer patients easier access

· Customer Care training for reception staff. 
·  Customer care to be added to agenda for practice meetings as a regular item, highlighting any problems which have come up which may not have been handled as well as they could have.
IMPLEMENTATION OF ACTION PLAN
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Patients and Forum members said

We responded

Too long to wait for a routine appt

To raise this again with GPs 
Attitude of some Reception Staff

Regular discussion at practice staff meetings re







Customer care.  Formal customer care training to







take place. 1-1 meetings with particular staff and 
 
Practice/Deputy Manager when  complaints







 re attitude have been received.

On line Access to appointments


Patients to continue to be given passwords for on 





line bookings and prescriptions

Website and Patient Newsletters to be                 Website now updated and lots of information on.

made available so patients kept up to     

Winter Newsletter available in waiting room   

date.





Survey results to be added


This will be done, along with Forum minutes and 







Annual Reports. 
.





ACCESS TO SERVICES
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Our Practice is open from 8.30-6.00pm Tuesday to Friday with an extended surgery until 7.30pm on a Monday evening.  We publicise our opening times and access to services via:

· Our Practice Leaflet

A comprehensive leaflet outlining our opening times, the procedures for booking appointments, accessing nurses, complaints, research, shared decision making etc.  The leaflet is freely available within the waiting room for patients to pick up.
· Practice Website
Essential information is available on the Website about the GPs and Staff, along with other current topics such as Care.Data Information Sharing and health advice.  There is also a separate Patient Reference Group section. 
Any important changes to services in the Practice, ie staff training days, immunisation times, new clinics and information re A & E attendances etc are posted regularly within the waiting room and through our quarterly Practice Newsletter

NHS Choices Website

The Practice has the responsibility for keeping the NHS Choices website up to date and monitoring and responding to any comments placed.

· Patient Call Board system

As well as a patient call system, the board is used to post information to patients,  recent examples being our new patient texting service, flu clinic availability and on-line access for appointments and prescription ordering..
